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From the Pastor’s Desk 
Augustinian 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

As the summer vacation season draws to a close and our members and friends return to their homes, the pace 

of ministry continues to increase. For those Augustinians who have been away, many improvements have been 

made to the campus to make it a more welcoming and attractive place.  

September is a busy month for us. I would like to highlight a few events for you to mark on your calendars. On 

Sunday, September 13, we return to our normal schedule of worship at 8:00 & 10:30 AM and Sunday School 

at 9:00 AM. On this day however, both services will be held in the Old Church. Sunday School will meet as 

usual in the Parish House. 

On Sunday, September 20, Rally Day, the 10:30 AM service in the Brick Church will include a cantata, The 

Old Testament – Fast Forward, presented by our young people. The annual Sunday School picnic will be held 

immediately after the service. After everyone has gone through the food line, the Capital Campaign Commit-

tee will announce the results of the first 50 households we were able to contact in 

the spring before the summer campaign recess. You will definitely want to be the 

first to know the wonderful response to the campaign to date. We will also have a 

special announcement about the Capital Campaign you will not want to miss. So 

mark your calendars and be ready to celebrate Augustus at its best. 

See you on Sunday. 

Yours in Christ, 

Pastor Weleck 

Joyfully, we invite you 

and your family to our  

Annual Rally Day  

and  

Capital Campaign  

Kickoff  

 

Sunday, Sept. 20, 

2015 

following the  

10:30 Service 

Family, Food, 
Fun… 

and “Elevating 
Our Future!” 

Join Augustus for a Special Celebration! 
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FROM THE BENCH  
Come and be part of the music program this fall! 

We have an excellent music program at Augustus and some 

new opportunities coming this fall-take a look below and join us 

as you can! 

Saturday, August 15 from 10am-2pm is our annual senior choir workshop at 

Augustus.  ALL (9th grade and up) are welcome to come sing, check out the music 

we’re planning for this fall and Christmas, and have some lunch (there will be a 

cost for lunch). 

Thursday, September 3 at 7pm is our first Adult Choir rehearsal, and we will continue on Thursday nights 

thereafter.  Even if you couldn't make the August retreat, join us Thursday night.  Singers 9th grade and up are 

welcome to join us! 

Sunday, September 20, Rally Day, children and youth from Augustus, St. Andrew's Audubon, and Jerusalem 

Lutheran Schwenksville will present "The Old Testament Fast Forward during the 10:30am service.  Can they 

get through the entire Old Testament in 10 minutes??   

Thursday, September 24, 6pm, will be a handbell polishing party and the first fall meeting of our Handbell 

Choir.  Adults who haven't rung with us before should talk to me in church or send me an email so we can dis-

cuss their participation. 

While our volunteer singers are the life blood of our choir, our Section Leaders are its backbone.  We wel-

come back Claire Yarrison, Anita Luft, Bob Reichner, and Alan Shunk.  They are my right arm in many ways, 

and we are always grateful for your sponsorship of them.  Gifts of any size are appreciated; direct them to Bob 

Rodenberger.  If you are able to donate $300, we will be happy to list your name in the bulletin as a sponsor 

for any week you designate, and you get to pick one hymn that day! 

I'm also interested in locating Sunday School age children who play an instrument.  Parents can speak to 

me or send me an email - it would be great to have the kids bring their instruments to Sunday School and help 

play some of our Sunday School songs. 

Our Christmas Cantata is planned for Saturday, December 12 at 3:00 pm – save the date! 

Email is often the best way to reach me, music@augustustrappe.org, or you can leave a message in the church 

office.  The music office/choir room also has its own phone, so you can leave a message there:  610.454.0153.  

I'm looking forward to another great year with all of you at Augustus! 

-Laurie Mueller 

Church Book Club! 
The next meeting of the Augustus Book Club will take place on September 28 

at 7:30 pm in the Vestry Lounge. 

We’ll be discussing The Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night-time  
by Mark Haddon 

Come and meet some new people and discuss this great book! Refreshments always 
served! Questions? Contact Karen McClain 610-489-9625 or office@augustustrappe.org 

mailto:music@augustustrappe.org
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THANK YOU! 

The Carnival Committee would like to say thank you to all of our at-

tendees, volunteers and donors.  Without your help, the Carnival would 

not have been a success. 

We’ve increased our profits for the 4th consecutive year.  This is much ap-

preciated by the Property Committee. 

The profits from this year’s carnival are already being used.  The exterior 

windows of the Parish House have been painted, as well as the kitchen. 

Once again, thanks to all!  We look forward to seeing you again next year.  

Christian Parenting 

Let’s Pray 
Many children first learn to pray at mealtimes and bedtimes. Use these times of struc-

tured praying to teach your children about prayer. Invite them to think of something 

for which they’re thankful, and to tell God thank you. Encourage them to add their 

own needs and concerns, and pray for others too. Later, teach them to confess their sins and ask for God’s for-

giveness. Children may ask questions about their faith during these structured prayer times. 

Spontaneous praying throughout a day can show children that God is available at any time to hear our prayers 

and cares about everything in our lives. They’ll learn that one can pray in many places and in many ways. One 

day your children may decide to discard the structured prayers of their childhood. But if those prayers have 

taught them how to pray, it won’t matter. They’ll know how to communicate with God without them. 

From Family Newsletters on Disk, copyright 1995 Augsburg Fortress. 

Sympathy and Prayers  

Sympathy and Prayers are offered to the family of Mrs. Bertha Long, who passed away on Au-

gust 17, 2015. Pastor Kochenderfer performed a funeral service for Bert on Saturday, August 

22nd. May God grant eternal rest to Bert, and comfort to her family during this difficult time.  

Vestry Members Home Phone E-mail Address Special Area 

Gary Wessner, President 610-454-0106 gtwess@comcast.net Property  

Richard Allebach, Vice President 610-948-3488 dallebach@verizon.net Mutual Ministry 

Brian O’Hara, Secretary 610-489-0417 brian.ohara24@gmail.com Worship & Music  

Cynthia Snyder, Treasurer 610-409-8333 yosua@aol.com Finance  

Jeanne Funk 610-792-3830 jfunk@kpinterface.com  Comm.& Tech.  

Ron Hess 610-489-9427 rhess@ursinus.edu Stewardship 

John Kochel 484-945-0100 John.Kochel@thrivent.com Outreach/Mutual Min. 

Judi Lien 610-970-9209 judilien@comcast.net Parish Life 

Jim Richvalsky 610-495-9203 richvalsky@gmail.com Christian Education  

Bob Rodenberger, Trust Fund Treas. 610-489-3280 r.rodenberger7@gmail.com Finance  

Jack Schatz 610-489-3176   Old Church  

Karl Stefan 610-454-0373 kssurf@verizon.net Cemetery  

Vestry  
Contacts  

mailto:dallebach@verizon.net
mailto:jfunk@kpinterface.com
mailto:r.rodenberger7@gmail.com
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Is there a special date or person you’d like to  
commemorate?   

Why not dedicate a Sunday bulletin  
(or the Sanctuary Lamp? or the flowers?) 

The Worship and Music Committee would like you to know that each week, there are several 
opportunities for you to honor, remember, or celebrate loved ones or special events—and sup-

port Augustus at the same time!  All of the following items are printed in the bulletin each week. 

 Bulletin Dedications:  Each Sunday, Augustus prints bulletins for each worshiper.  Bulletins are also often 
sent to shut-in or sick members or friends.  For $40, which helps offset paper and printing costs, you can 
dedicate a particular Sunday’s bulletin for any purpose you specify.  Your dedication will be printed in that 
week’s bulletin.  If you’d like to dedicate a particular week’s bulletin, you can call the office or go to  
http://bit.ly/PnjJrN, find the week you want, and sign up!  You will be sent a reminder when it’s time to 
pay; you do not submit any financial information online or over the phone. 

 Sanctuary Lamp:  In the Brick Church, the red-globed candle that hangs from the ceiling in the front is the 
Sanctuary Lamp.  This candle burns all the time, and is sometimes referred to as the “Eternal Candle.”  For 
$6, which offsets the price of replacement candles, you can dedicate the Sanctuary Lamp on any available 
week for any purpose you choose.  At only $6, this is a great way that even younger children or teens can par-
ticipate in the church’s life—perhaps a youth could dedicate the Sanctuary Lamp in honor of a parent’s birth-
day or anniversary.  If you’d like to dedicate the Sanctuary Lamp, call Anita Halteman (610) 489-1595, or go 
to  http://bit.ly/PnjJrN, find the week you want, and sign up!  You will be sent a reminder when it’s time to 
pay; you do not submit any financial information online or over the phone. 

 Altar Flowers:  Flowers are placed on the altar each week, and they also may be dedicated.  For the two altar 
pieces, the cost is $40 plus tax, for a total of $42.40.  The center vase costs $20 plus tax, for 
a total of $21.20.  To donate flowers on a particular week, contact Sally Lorah (610) 489-
2872, or send her an email, lorahsal@aol.com.   

 You can also use the new neon green sheet that is in the bulletin each week at church, 
and someone will get back to you. 

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 

The PRAYER CHAIN 

Did you know we have a group of ladies who pray for our church 
family? These ladies make it their business to pray for those who 
could use some extra voices. If you, a family member, or a dear 

friend would like these ladies to pray for you, please contact  
Carol Oelschlager at 610-489-3109.  
She will set the chain in motion.  
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Tea on the Lawn 

THANK YOU! 
Many thanks to the folks and organizations who sponsored and served  

“Tea on the Lawn” this summer! 

Michael Van Blaricum  Janice Reiff   Women of the ELCA 

The Wessner Family  Jeff & Mildred Stuffle The Senior  Youth Group 

The Augustus Book Club The Old Church Committee 

  Walter & Diane Mills and Bob & Alice Rodenberger 

  Debra Augustine, Sally Sweeney & Sandy Trauger 

The Real Presence 
What do Lutherans mean by the words “Real Presence?” 

The Words of Institution in the Eucharistic Prayer clearly state that in eating and 

drinking the Sacramental bread and wine of the Holy Communion we receive the 

true Body and Blood of our Lord Jesus Christ. These words are explained for us 

in 1 Corinthians 10:16, 11:23-26. 

At the time of the Reformation, the Roman Catholic Church affirmed the Real Presence solely in terms of the 

doctrine of “transubstantiation”, which states that in the eucharistic rite the substance or basic reality of the 

bread and wine are changed into the Body and Blood of Christ, while the outward appearance are not affected. 

Thus, the bread is no longer bread, and the wine no longer wine. There is no Biblical basis for this explanation 

of how Christ is present in Holy Communion.  

Christians in the Reformed tradition deny that the Words of Institution should be taken in a literal sense and 

teach, instead, the real absence of Christ’s actual Body and Blood in the sacramental species of Bread and 

Wine. This is done by making “is” mean, “represents” or “body” mean, “the sign of my body.” “Presence” is 

effected then, not by Christ himself, but by the faith of the communicant. 

The doctrines mentioned above are philosophical arguments which attempt to explain exactly how Christ’s 

Body and Blood are present (or absent) in the Eucharist. Lutherans have always resisted philosophical argu-

ments and merely assert the mystery of faith “that the true Body and Blood of Christ are really present 

in the Supper of our Lord under the form of bread and wine and are there distributed and re-

ceived” (Augsburg Confession, Art. 10). Believing and trusting the words of Christ we affirm that He is truly, 

really, and substantially present in the Holy Communion without attempting to explain exactly how this hap-

pens. 

Please remember our Active Duty  
Service Men in your Prayers 

Eric Schwirian  
Matthew Yosua   
Michael Yosua    

A Gentle Reminder 
The generations of faithful Lutherans that have 

gone before us have left us a great legacy at Augus-
tus. Please do your part to keep our buildings 

neat, clean, and presentable to the many friends 
and visitors we welcome throughout the year.  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=qZwaVea2tTPhTM&tbnid=oLHLVcpGDveuVM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kiwicollection.com%2Fblog%2Fan-island-hideaway-with-a-long-island-iced-tea%2F9116&ei=NzvxUYG1C43K9
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 Two performances:   
 St. Andrew’s Lutheran on Saturday, September 

19 at the 5pm service. 
 Augustus Lutheran during 10:30 am service on  

Sunday, SEPTEMBER 20  
More information at  lauriemueller.com 

The Old Testament Fast Forward 

...is coming  this fall! 

a musical by Allen Pote and Tom Long 

Hearts and Hands 

Hearts and Hands--Quilters meet on the third Tuesday of the month.  There is a morning session that starts at 

9:30 AM and an evening session that meets at 6:30 PM.  Not interested in quilting?  We have other projects 

that we work on.   

One of our projects is making afghans for Laurel House in Norristown.  Knit or crochet 7 X 9 inch blocks any 

stich or pattern you prefer.  If you want, you can then add a crocheted border.  Single crochet around the block 

once.  The blocks can be any color and if you add the border, it should be black or white.  Once we collect 

enough blocks for an afghan (56 blocks -- 7 blocks long by 8 blocks wide.), a border is added to the blocks (if 

needed), the blocks are sewn together and a crocheted border added to the outer perimeter.  What is really nice 

about this project is that many people can work on the blocks.  As long as the blocks are the same size (7 x 9 

Inches) they can be included in an afghan.   

Another of our projects is making prayer shawls.  The shawls are given out by the ministers to sick and shut-in 

members.  The Prayer Shawl Ministry web site (http://www.shawlministry.com/) 

has instructions, tips, patterns etc.  The shawls can be knitted or crocheted.  On the 

tips page there are other ideas as well.  (Fleece shawls, woven shawls, Macramé 

shawls, cookies recipes, etc.).    

 Don’t know how to knit or crochet?  We can teach you.  Need yarn?  We have 

plenty.  Just let me know and I can show you where we keep the yarn. 

How wonderful it is that nobody need wait a single moment before starting to  
improve the world.          ~Anne Frank 

http://www.shawlministry.com/


CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
Augustus Church School will begin on September 13 at 9:00a!  We will all meet in the Fellowship Hall where 

the parents will register their child(ren) and the students will begin the year with an opening filled with music, 

conversation, and prayer!  Following the opening, the children will meet their new teachers and see their new 

rooms! Let me give you the dates to remember for September! 
 

SEPTEMBER 13 

FIRST DAY OF SUNDAY SCHOOL – 9:00a-10:15a 

MEET IN FELLOWSHIP HALL (see above)… 
 

SEPTEMBER 20 – RALLY DAY! 

 SCHOOL BEGINNING AT 9a – 10:15a 

10:30a CHILDREN’S CANTATA DURING THE 10:30 WORSHIP SERVICE 

…A MUST SEE FOR EVERYONE!...    
 

RALLY DAY PICNIC…FOLLOWING THE CANTATA! 

Join us on the lawn for a picnic! 

Hot dogs, Hamburgers, chips, pasta salad, baked beans, and drinks! 

 PLEASE BRING A DESSERT TO SHARE – ENOUGH TO FEED EIGHT FOLKS! 

After lunch, there will a piñata for the children… 

Bubbles…and a water balloon toss! 
 

 MARK YOUR CALENDARS TODAY!   

JOIN OUR AUGUSTUS FAMILY FOR  

SEPTEMBER HAPPENINGS! 

Talking with God 
“Come, Lord Jesus, be our guest, and let these gifts to us be blessed.” Do you say this prayer before meals? 

There are other prayers, too. Sometimes they’re sung. Maybe you pray the Lord’s Prayer or another prayer at 

bedtime. At church lots of different prayers are used. Sometimes the leader or pastor prays for everyone, and 

sometimes all the people pray. We all pray the Lord’s Prayer, and we always pray for people in need. There 

are prayers in which you tell God you’re sorry for the bad things you do, and prayers in which you say thanks 

to God for all the good things God has done. There are prayers before the special meal called “Holy Commun-

ion.” Some prayers are written down, and some are not. There are loud prayers, silent prayers, and sung pray-

ers. There are prayers done kneeling, standing, and sitting. There are prayers you say with your hands folded, 

head bowed, and eyes closed; and there are prayers you say with giggles and shouts of joy, with your arms 

raised. People pray when they’re happy and when they’re sad, and when they’re angry or scared or confused. 

Do you see? There are lots of kinds of prayers and lots of places to pray. But in all of them we talk to God just 

the way we are, and God talks to us. Amazing things happen when we 

pray. We begin to see how all the people on earth are part of one gigan-

tic family living under the big umbrella of the sky. 

From Family Newsletters on Disk, copyright 1995 Augsburg Fortress. 
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September Worship Assistants 

Worship Assistants Acolyte Crucifer Torch Bearers 

September 6 Jonathan Brull   

September 13 Andrew Meeley   

September 20 Jonathan Brull Rachel Schaffer Dylan Crothers and Jeremy Wenger 

September 27 Dennis Flynn Alex Schmidt Kevin Beattie and Jeremy Wentworth 

Lectors 8:00 am 9:30 am/10:30 am 9:30 am/10:30 am 

September 6 Jennifer Wentworth 9:30 am  James Lien 9:30 Sean McClain 

September 13 Jeff Stuffle 10:30 am James Lorah 10:30 am Kent Wenger 

September 20 Mildred Stuffle 10:30 am  Cynthia Snyder 10:30 am Cheryl Camuso 

September 27 Kim Lumley 10:30 am  Jolie Wenger 10:30 am Chris Dogonniuck 

Greeters    

September    

Communion Assistants 8:00 am 9:30 am/10:30 am  

September 6 Debra Augustine John Kochel Dave Schweitzer 

September 13 Debra Augustine Bill Penny  Janice Reiff 

September 20 Debra Augustine Bob Rodenberger Mary Schlichter 

September 27 Debra Augustine Walter Mills  Jeanne Funk 

Offering Tabulation    

September Bob Rodenberger Karl Stefan Jeanne Funk 

Altar Guild 8:00 am 9:30 am/10:30 am  

September Sally Sweeney TBD  

Greeters always needed! Go to http://bit.ly/PnjJrN to sign up! 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 

      David Betz  
Ronald Young Jr. 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

Sean Wagenseller Linda Linsenbigler  
David Redeyoff 

Ethan Heck  
Pamela Leighton  
Amanda Scholl  
James Stewart 

Marlette Lundin  
Julie Niskala  
Kathryn Robinson 

Luke Chellew  
Michaela DeCarlo  
Ashley Interrante  
James McCormack  
Cathie Van Alstine 

Jim Cunningham  
Charity Jennings  
Anna Klavina  
Emerson Smith  
Debbie Steiner 

Steven Fritts 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

Kimberlee Davis Dennis Oscapinski  
Nicole Sypherd 

Gary Long  
Karen Wilson 

Shane Nelson  
Timothy Stalker 

Wendy Balducci  
David Ivarson 

Christopher DeCarlo Jr.  
John Dotterer  
Madeline Kring 

Alex Dogonniuck 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

Richard Allebach  
Gail Gregory 

Skylar Althouse  
Kaitlin Fritts 

Penelope Balzereit  
Gail Bischoff  
Ammon Espenship 

Amy Sellman  
Louise Takach 

Joel Detwiler  
Kayla Minkon 

Connor Elison  
Debbie Hoffman  
Bruce Jennings  
Nathan Kerr 

Brenda Kahn  
Ralph Kibblehouse  
David Schweitzer  
Abigail Wiglusz 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

Greg Allen  
Andrew Meeley  
Matt Olecki  
Marjorie Price 

Tammie Nelson  
Patricia Olecki 

Eric Linsenbigler  
Kimberly Lumley  
Beth Matzke  
Krista Oscapinski  
Rachel Oscapinski 

Christine Gerhard  
Susan Millheim 

Jordan Francis  
Damian Ricco  
Star Sitron 

Stephanie Frazier  
Christopher Patten 

Karen McCrea 

30 31      

Brandi Lemon  
R. Scott Young 

Kaleigh Funk  
Pamela Hernandez  
Kathryn Kerr  
Cindy Rauch 

     

September Birthdays 

http://bit.ly/PnjJrN
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Senior Youth Group Happenings: 

It is hard to believe that summer is coming to a close which means it is time to kick off our 2015-16 Senior Youth Group 

year!! 

We had a great year last year culminating in two amazing trips in July. The Senior Youth Group hosted Iced Tea on the 

Lawn on Commissioning Sunday July 12th giving the congregation the opportunity to meet the youth and adults going on 

the trips.  

Two days later, two youth and one adult joined the group from St. Andrews Lutheran in Audubon to attend the ELCA Na-

tional Youth Gathering in Detroit - the first time anyone from Augustus has attended this event!  We participated in numer-

ous learning, serving and worship activities over four days, along with 30,000 Lutheran youth and adults from all over the 

US...  it truly was the experience of a lifetime!   

This was the third year of joining the ‘One Dream Mission Team’ trip to Camden NY, made up of over 60 people from Au-

gustus plus First UCC and Trinity Lutheran in Quakertown.  Augustus had 15 youth and six adults attending this year, our 

largest contingent ever!  The group worked on numerous projects helping disadvantaged people in Camden. You will want 

to be at church on October 4th for our annual Mission Trip Sunday at both services when the youth will share their experi-

ences and photos with the congregation, followed by a coffee hour in Fellowship Hall. 

Congratulations to our four graduates: Alex Dogonniuk, Jenna Griggs, Jennie Lien and Nicole Selman and best of luck as 

you head off to the next phase of life And welcome to the four newly confirmed members: Bradley Hart, Liz Meeley, Oliv-

ia Olson and Jake Smith we are looking forward to having you join us!   

Our first meeting will be during Sunday School, September 20th (Rally Day) 9:00am in the Youth Group Room - All con-

firmed youth, grades 9-12 are welcome to join us!! Remember - Youth Group is not a ‘all or nothing’ commitment, you are 

welcome to come any time! 

AUGUSTUS RECYCLES!! This new Senior Youth Group program is in full swing - Paper, plastic, glass, aluminum…All 

go in the blue bins throughout the buildings. 




